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Spring, Almost: A Poem 
 

The sunshine gleams so bright and warm, 
The sky is blue and clear. 

I run outdoors without a coat, 
And spring is almost here. 

Then before I know it, 
Small clouds have blown together, 

Till the sun just can't get through them, 
And again, it's mitten weather. 

 
Those of us who are fortunate enough to live on the 
road year round know winter can be beautiful, but long 
and for those itching to open the cottage I would imag-
ine winter seems even longer. The positive note to this 
cool spring is that , so far, the frost is easing out of the 
road slowly.  Unlike last year, when it  was 25C in 
March and the frost came out so fast it left the road a 
muddy mess.  
 
As we approach another AGM, I would like to take this 
time to thank the Road Board executive for their effort 
over the past year.  Many members of the board, my-
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Message from the President 
self included are up for re-election and I want everyone 
to know how hard they work. I encourage you to thank 
them for their service  and if you are interested in serv-
ing on the board please see the enclosed  nomination 
form or contact a board member.   
 
There are many new things happening with the board 
and the road this year, many of them detailed in this 
newsletter ,but I would like to remind everyone that the 
road improvements we would like to take on can only 
be started if we have the funds. Therefore, it is crucial 
that road fees are paid in a timely manner. That said; 
the executive will be meeting with Mel Smith Trucking 
of the Miller Group some time in early May to discuss 
this yearôs road improvements. 
 
Thanks again for your support and your prompt pay-
ment of road dues.  
 
Holly Strickland, President, Balsam Chutes Rd Assoc.  
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Road Maintenance Plan 
Last year, after consulting with Rob McEachran of Mel Smith Trucking/The Miller Group, a 3 year plan was put in 
place for road improvement. Last summer we addressed some of the major drainage issues by replacing and in-
stalling culverts, blasting rock and digging ditches. 
 
This year the plan is to put as much gravel on the road as possible.  So, we have decided to grade once every five to 
six weeks.  We recognize that the latter end of this 5-6 week cycle, the road will be in rough shape, mainly because 
we have a high volume of traffic, some travelling too fast for the roadôs construction.  However, by extending the time 
between gradings we hope to save between $1300-$2600 which roughly converts to 3-5 belly dump loads of gravel. 
 
So please be patient with this process, go slow on the road to preserve its condition and please, if you have not al-
ready done so, remit your road dues as they go directly to maintaining and upgrading the road. 
 

Speeds greater than 30km/hr 
have detrimental effects on our 
road.  Please remember to go 
slow. 



W inte r  P lowing 
 
The  board contracted 
Muskoka  Landscap ing to 
provide the  winter  mainte-
nance  on our  road th i s  
yea r . 
 
In  add i t i on to p lowing,  
they a lso  sanded the ends 
of  t he road regular l y  and  
the whole road on a as 
needed basis. 
 
A huge thank you goes 
out  to Col in ,  our  se rv i ce 
provider  f rom Muskoka 
Landscaping,  who kept  
our  road sa fe and c lear  of  
snow, making i t  passable 
for  everyone,  i nc luding 
emergency vehic les. 
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Respect and Protect our Waterway 
Local restrictions have been placed on some Canadian waterways to promote public safety. Some of these include a 
ban on power boats, maximum engine power limits, speed limits and a ban on recreational towing activities. These 
restrictions are enforced by local authorities, even on our section of the Muskoka River. 
 
In Ontario there is a province-wide speed limits of 10 km/h within 30 m (98ô5ò) of shore on all waterways. This limit is 
in effect whether it is posted or not. That includes the sections of river both above and below the chutes.  Please be 
respectful of peopleôs safety and help to protect our shoreline by abiding by this limit.  The rule of ten is, if you see a 
wake behind you, you are going too fast. 

The annual general meeting of an owners corporation is the most important event of the community each year. For 
most property owners, the annual general meeting is the one occasion they will actually participate in the process of 
managing the affairs of the owners corporation. It is then important that it be a success.  
 
A well-run annual general meeting will create a positive sense of community and encourage property owners to partic-
ipate in the functioning of the owners corporation. People will be more likely to volunteer for service as executive com-
mittee members or to undertake specific tasks if the annual general meeting is run well.  
 
At the very least, owners who attend a well-run annual general meeting will be more likely to follow the rules, pay their 
levies on time and be civil to others in their community if they leave the annual general meeting with respect for the 
process and respect for the elected members of their board.  
 
Because the board feels it is important to get people involved we have created an incentive program. Each civic lot 
owner who attends this yearôs AGM will have their name put into a draw, one ballot per civic number, for a $50 re-
bate* off next yearôs road dues.  
 
So come out, enjoy a cup of coffee and the company of your neighbours and find out what is happening with the road. 
See you at the AGM Sunday, June 15th at 1pm at the Port Sydney Community Centre. 
 
*The rebate cannot be applied to outstanding road dues. 

AGM Incentive Program 

E-transfers Now Accepted 
Paying your road dues just got a whole lot easier!! 
 
BCRA is now accepting e-transfers.  If you do on-line banking, simply log into your account, go to transfers, click on e-
transfer and follow the prompts.  Please send your payment to roadfees@balsamchutes.com.  In the e-transfer 
comment box, be sure to include your name and the civic number the money is to be applied to.  Also, please send 
the answer to your security question in a separate email to roadfees@balsamchutes.com.  We will send a confirma-
tion email to the email address in the e-transfer, when we deposit the money. Of course, we will still accept cheques 
and cash. 
 
Yet another service brought to you by your road board. 


